SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 30, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of letter of support for PC Telcom’s broadband project under new business, TAP Grant signing and changes for next year under reports.  Turner second, carried.

The December 30, 2019 vouchers and payroll were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the December 30, 2019 vouchers and payroll as presented with the exception of the credit card bill from the Sheriff’s office, until further clarification can be found. Turner second, carried.  
The minutes of the December 23, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Turner second, carried.  

Discussion was held on the upcoming re-organizational meeting as Turner will be absent from that meeting.  McCormick suggested that Turner be on the Hospital Board and that Schneider remain chairman.  The Board would like to appoint the department heads for the upcoming year.  
Turner moved to approve a letter of support for PC Telcom for a broadband project for Northeastern Colorado.  McCormick second, carried.

Schneider referenced an email received from Anna Scott for grant documents that need signatures for the TAP Grant.
Carlton Britton, Sheriff, joined the meeting.  Britton updated the Board on a situation that happened over the weekend.  Britton told the Board that he received a reimbursement check from a company that was paid by grant monies to give a self defense class and never did provide the class.  The check came back for non-sufficient funds and Britton had the attorney send a letter to the company which is now out of business.  Britton would like advice from the Board.  After discussion, McCormick moved to have the attorney send a second letter.  Turner second, carried.  The Board then asked Britton about the check that was held back for the credit card payment.  After discussion, McCormick moved to release the credit card check on hold.  Turner second, carried.  Britton asked the Board for permission to purchase new chairs for the office.  Discussion was then held on possible interest in the job openings in the Sheriff’s office.  Britton left the meeting.
Discussion was held on the short staff in the Sheriff’s office and adding an exemption for allowing some overtime for the Undersheriff.  McCormick moved to add an exemption allowing the Undersheriff to receive up to 30 hours per month of overtime pay, with Board approval each month, retroactively from December, until a new deputy is hired.  Turner second, carried.  

Turner moved to adjourn the meeting.  McCormick second, carried.
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

